Procter & Gamble response to concerns regarding amendments to Chinese labour law

15 January 2007

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Procter & Gamble to respond to concerns raised about opposition by industry groups to proposed reforms to Chinese labour law, including in the Global Labor Strategies report, “Behind the Great Wall of China”, available at:
http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/785039.  
Procter & Gamble provided the following response:

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to some reports on the draft Chinese Labor Contract law. 

Procter & Gamble values are based on the "...conviction that the men and women of Procter & Gamble (including our Chinese employees) will always be our most important asset”.  We attract and recruit the finest people in the world. We build our organization from within, promoting and rewarding people without regard to any difference unrelated to performance. 

P&G utilizes fair employment practices, as well as strives to provide a safe, healthful and productive work environment for our employees. We respect employees' right to freedom of association, third party consultation and collective bargaining where allowed by law.  We also expect suppliers (including Chinese suppliers) to uphold the same standards and specifically: not use child, prison, indentured or bonded labor; not use corporal punishment or other forms of mental and physical coercion as a form of discipline; comply with all applicable wage and hour laws, and rules and regulations, including minimum wage, overtime and maximum hours; and provide a safe work environment, to prevent accidents and injury, and to minimize exposure to health risks. 

With regard to the draft Chinese Labor Contract law, we were honored to have the opportunity to provide comments on the draft law.  The opportunity to participate in the development of this law shows that the level of transparency in the Chinese legislative process is very high and we hope this will continue with other laws. 

We support the law's goals to safeguard the rights of employees and to build harmonious employment relationships.  We also support most articles of the draft labor contract law.  The suggestions and comments we made on the draft law were based on our practical experience and we hoped they would be helpful in improving the Labor Contract Law's final contents.
